
From the East of Grand Lodge
RICHARD JAMES STEWART

Brethren and Friends,

As I reflect upon the past year as your Grand Master, I found it a privilege to meet and openly
discuss issues with you at our Town Hall meetings. So again this coming Masonic year, we
have planned nine Town Hall meetings to discuss the needs of our lodges and to share ideas to
make them stronger. The planning our forefathers did to carry our great fraternity for some 280
years is now in our hands. Yes, lifestyles are somewhat different today than they were back in
1733, but the precepts and tenants of our profession remain strong and unchanged. You have all
heard the quote, “If it’s going to be, it’s up to me.” Well, if we want Masonry to be what our
forefathers built for us, “It’s now up to us.”

We must continue to be positive about our future, and to be proud to talk about all the value
that Masonry has to offer; it is our duty as Masons to seek out good men in our communities
and invite them to consider becoming a member of the oldest and greatest fraternity know to
mankind; we must, now more than ever, take a hard look at the financial side of the operations
of our lodges; we must—and I say must—make a better effort at attending to our veteran mem-
bers and the widows of past members.

Freemasonry is not a coffee club, nor is it a social club. It is an organization built on offering
men of good character and good morals an opportunity to become better men and find the
greatness within themselves through the teachings of our great fraternity. I firmly believe that
being a Freemason is not an entitlement, but rather a privilege. I also firmly believe, we are an
elite organization founded on very strong morals and principals, but we do not and should not
look at ourselves as being elitist.

As your Grand Master, I look forward to meeting you at our Town Hall meetings; inviting you
and your family and friends to visit your beautiful Grand Lodge building for a group tour and
lunch in one of the banquet halls; and inviting lodges to consider using one of the lodge rooms
here to perform a degree.

My brethren, on July 28 Most Worshipful Roger W. Pageau laid down the working tools for
which he no longer had use and was called to the Celestial Lodge above. His family has lost a
husband and father. We want to thank his family for the time he spent practicing something he
loved and believed in. Masonry has lost a great leader with great insight and wisdom. We too
will miss him and we thank him for all he has done for Masonry and Mankind.

May God bless each of you and the men and women who are protecting our great country so
that we may enjoy the freedom to practice the Masonry that we all love so dearly.

Cordially and fraternally,

Richard James Stewart
Grand Master
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